Building Our Church and Community
     The Holy Spirit Catholic Community Vision Committee continues to evaluate and propose steps necessary to reach the goal of creating a vibrant, growing and unified community to serve our parish family for the next 50 to 100 years. HSCC parish mission and needs guide the efforts to serve our parishioners. A bulletin-insert last November focused on current work being pursued regarding a “community center”.
     A building that is large enough for community masses to celebrate Ash Wednesday, Easter, Christmas, Confirmation, large weddings and funerals is the priority. Basically, we need one structure designed for worship and for growing community. Last November the Vision Committee and members of the Building Committee entered an evaluation phase to design the first part of the desired campus. The Design Studio, Inc. (TDSi) was retained to complete pre-design architectural work. 
     This development phase also requires planning for the inside of this building. The worship space must meet requirements established by the U.S. Conference of Bishops. The other spaces must adequately meet the needs of various parishioner groups. To this end, Bishop Biegler recommended the services of a liturgical design consultant. A liturgical consultant guides the architectural planning process through mindful focus on the importance of worship and the impact of the church building on worship. 
     Kenneth Griesemer was recommended to assist us based on work completed for the Newman Center and St. Lawrence O’Toole parish in Laramie. After meeting on January 26, 2020, the Building Committee and Vision Committee agreed that Kenneth J Griesemer & Associates, PC should be retained to provide professional liturgical design services for our project.
     Ken will guide HSCC community building efforts through church-wide discussions related to worship, catechesis and program needs. He will ask questions and listen to responses to understand our needs. He analyzes the information to present recommendations to capture what is needed in the building design. Ken will be our advocate for liturgical needs with the architect.
     This listening process will span three evenings, Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday, March 9th, 10th and 11th. Presentations and discussions begin at 7:00 PM each evening in the SCM Parish Center. A different topic for discussion will be presented at each meeting, so please plan to attend as many evenings as possible. By engaging our community in these discussions Ken will help us focus on the importance and value of worship. He will guide us to a building design that meets our needs and lifts our spirits to worship.
[bookmark: _GoBack]     Please plan to attend these sessions. Dinner will be served at 6:15 PM each evening. Also continue to pray that Our Father in heaven will help us to grow in unity, community and charity as we seek to grow in faith as a vibrant community. Let us pray to be in one accord in worship and service to all.

